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Background 

The purpose of this alert is to inform pharmacy providers that coverage for COVID-19 vaccines 

and vaccine administration under the Family Planning, Access, Care, and Treatment 

(Family PACT) Program will end on October 1, 2024. 

What Pharmacy Providers Need to Know  

Effective October 1, 2024, coverage of COVID-19 vaccines and administration of COVID-19 

vaccines will no longer be covered as a Family PACT pharmacy benefit. Claims submitted on 

and after October 1, 2024, will be denied with Reject Code 70 – Product/Service Not 

Covered, and will not be payable, even with an approved prior authorization (PA) request. 

For additional information, refer to the section titled COVID-19 Vaccines, OTC Antigen Test Kits, 

and Therapeutics: Coverage and Reimbursements in the Medi-Cal Rx Provider Manual.  

Contact Information 

You can call the Medi-Cal Rx Customer Service Center (CSC) at 1-800-977-2273, which is 

available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 365 days per year. 

For other questions, email Medi-Cal Rx Education & Outreach at 

MediCalRxEducationOutreach@primetherapeutics.com. 

 

https://medi-calrx.dhcs.ca.gov/cms/medicalrx/static-assets/documents/provider/forms-and-information/manuals/Medi-Cal_Rx_Provider_Manual.pdf
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